Hi.
Hi.

DORY
ELLIOT

PORTIA
Hey, girl. It's the, it's the woman
of the hour.
ELLIOT
How are you feeling about tomorrow?
DORY
I'm okay, you know? I feel pretty
good, actually. I've just been, you
know, I've been doing my homework.
I've been researching closing
statements and it's actually, it's
pretty straightforward.
Right.

PORTIA

ELLIOT
Seems like you've got it all
covered.
PORTIA
What are you gonna wear, babe?
ELLIOT
Hey. Oh my God, take off your
shoes!
DREW
Do you remember this? We killed
Keith with this. Do you remember
this?
DORY
Drew, are you okay? Why don't you
sit down for a second?
DREW
No no no no. What happened to
April, Dory? Tell me the truth.
DORY
Drew, I already told you what
happened.
DREW
Did you kill her? Did you kill her?

2.
DORY
Of course I didn't.
DREW
Dory, I'm not fucking around.
DORY
Listen, Drew. Come on. You know me.
DREW
Dory, you come clean right now or
I'm taking this obelisk, I'm going
right to the police, and I'm
telling them exactly what we did,
because I don't care anymore what
happens to me. Now will you please
tell me the truth? Did you kill
April?
PORTIA
Drew, sweetie, of course Dor did
not kill April. She is not that
insane, okay? Right, Dor?
DORY
I told you what happened. Remember?
I don't have any, like, new details
for you, Drew. I don't know where
she is. You just have to trust me
that I'm telling you the truth.
DREW
I don't believe you.
DORY
Well, I really don't know what else
there is to say.
DREW
You know what? Forget about April.
Forget about April, 'cuz you're
obviously not going to tell me the
truth, and I wasn't there, so how
would I know? But will you do me a
favor and will you just admit that
we killed Keith? Okay? 'Cuz you
won't even say that anymore and it
is so scary, Dory. I can't tell if
you know you're guilty and you're
lying, or if somehow in your sick
brain you have convinced yourself
that you are actually innocent.

3.
DORY
Okay, you're acting crazy. I don't
even recognize you. You have
something crazy in your eyes right
now.
DREW
No no no no, you're doing that
thing. You're doing that thing,
right, where you twist it on me,
okay? I see you do it with
everybody. You do it with Cassidy,
you do it with the press, but you
are not a victim, Dory. You are not
innocent. This is your fault. So
admit to me, admit it, that we
killed Keith. Admit it!
DORY
Stop yelling. I feel like you're
going to hit me or something.
You're acting so psycho right now.
DREW
Do you remember this? You remember
we smashed his skull with this? You
remember? You remember the obelisk,
Dory?
DORY
I never touched that obelisk. You
did.
DREW
I don't know who you are. I miss
the old Dory.
DORY
This is me, Drew. This is who I've
always been.

